January 28, 2021

Bishop Beaudry Construction LLC
2885 Curry Road
Schenectady, NY 12303

Re: TCI of NY - Expansion Project
To whom it may concern,

Bishop Beaudry Construction LLC recently completed the construction of our
expansion to the process building of our recycling facility. The new facility is an
approximately 38,000sf building consisting of an additional processing space, a
completely enclosed loading dock, storage canopy and exterior upgrades including
storm-water and asphalt paved logistic and storage space. Bishop Beaudry
Construction was secured during design and was able to provide accurate and
flexible budgeting and estimating throughout the pre-construction process. In
addition, they assisted with the design team to finalize site design, electrical design
and building design to ensure that the final design was functional and within
budget.

During construction, Bishop Beaudry Construction’s team consistently provided a
team oriented atmosphere and consistent updates on schedule, budget and progress
that allowed for the flexibility to complete the overall design as construction was
underway. They always provided an open and honest process during pricing
exercises as well as construction processes. It was apparent that they valued honest
communication, their reputation and their relationship with all parties involved in
the project.

In conclusion, it was a pleasure working with Bishop Beaudry Construction LLC and
TCI of NY would highly recommend them for any construction project that may be
considered.

Sincerely

R —
Brian Hemlock
President
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